
 

 
 

 

File No. 5642.00 

 March 18, 2020 

Oliver Kuo  

Environmental Coordinator 

Pfizer Global Supply Brandon, a Division of Pfizer Canada ULC. 

720-17th Street East 

Brandon, MB R7A 7H2 

204.761.8540 

Via Email: Oliver.Kuo@pfizer.com    

 

Dear Oliver Kuo:  

 

Re: Pfizer Global Supply Brandon – Notice of Alteration to Licence 3099 

  

Thank you for the Notice of Alteration dated January 28, 2020 in which you proposed a 

carbon adsorption bed installation in your facility located at 720 17th Street East in Brandon, 

Manitoba. It is noted that the installation is an additional emission mitigation to further reduce 

volatile organic compound (VOC) emissions from the facility. It is understood that the reduction 

of VOCs will reduce the pollutants identified during the dispersion modeling and bring the 

facility into compliance.  

 

Upon review of your alteration request, I have concluded that the environmental effects of 

the alteration will be insignificant, and, therefore, in accordance with Section 14(2) of The 

Environment Act your alteration is approved as described in the January 28, 2020 Notice of 

Alteration. 

 If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Kristy Forrestall, District 

Supervisor, at (204) 726-6974 or Kristy.Forrestall@gov.mb.ca. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Original signed by Siobhan Burland Ross 

For 

 

Shannon Kohler. 

Director 

The Environment Act 

 

c: Peter Crocker/ Kristy Forrestall - Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 

 Eshetu Beshada, Environmental Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch 
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